
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

PENRITH 

NEWS 

CONTACT US 

ADMINISTRATION 

Penrith Office 
Civic Centre, 601 High Street. 
St Marys Office 
Queen Street Centre, 
207–209 Queen Street. 
Contact Centre Open: 
8.30am–4pm. Mon–Fri. 
P: 4732 7777 
F: 4732 7958 

Write to: PO Box 60, 
Penrith NSW 2751. 
E: council@penrith.city 

Council’s offices are closed 
during the NSW Government’s 
Stay at Home Orders. Please 
call or go to my.penrith.city for 
online services. 

SERVICES 

Waste Services: 4732 7777 

Illegal Dumping: 
Contact the EPA hotline 
on 131 555 and ask for the 
RID Squad (Regional Illegal 
Dumping Squad). 
Graffiti Hotline: 
Freecall 1800 022 182 

MEETING DATES 

Council Meetings 
23 August 2021 – 7pm 
Online via penrith.city 
(Ordinary Meeting) 

penrith.city 
visitpenrith.com.au 

COUNCIL BRIEFS 
● Stay up-to-date with which suburbs have been impacted by the

tighter COVID-19 restrictions in the Penrith Local Government
Area by visiting penrith.city/covid-19. Council’s COVID page
and the NSW Health website are your most accurate sources of
information, reflecting the latest advice from the state’s health
and government officials. Information is a vital tool in preventing
the spread of COVID-19 and keeping our community safe. The
SBS Coronavirus Portal provides crucial updates in 60
languages. If you think this could help your family, friends or a
neighbours from non-English speaking backgrounds, please
share this link sbs.com.au/language/coronavirus 

● The transformation of Regatta Park into Western Sydney’s newest
focal point for nature, leisure and recreation is now one step closer
with construction on the $24 million upgrade underway. The first 
stage of construction is focused along the riverbank, from River Road
to the Nepean River, and this section is temporarily closed until
December 2021. The eastern car park is also permanently closed. 
This section of Regatta Park will feature a 112-metre pavilion with
undercover play space and water features, a new amenity block, a 
pathway down to the river foreshore and several over-water viewing
platforms. An adult change facility in the amenities block on the
western side of River Road is also being delivered. The car park
and amenities block on this side of River Road remains open, as
does the Great River Walk. 
The construction of Regatta Park is expected to take 18-months,
with the project set to be complete in December 2022.
More information can be found at penrith.city/regattapark 

● Penrith City Council is inviting the community to provide feedback
on the Draft College, Orth and Werrington Creeks and Draft
Little Creek Catchment Floodplain Risk Management Study and
Plan between Thursday, 29 July to Thursday, 26 August 2021. 
College, Orth and Werrington Creeks study area is approximately 
12 km2 and covers the suburbs of Werrington, Werrington County,
Cambridge Park, Kingswood and Caddens, roughly bounded by
the M4 Motorway in the south and Dunheved Road in the north.
Little Creek Catchment study area is approximately 4.8 km2 and
covers the suburbs of Colyton, Oxley Park, St Marys and North
St Marys, roughly bounded by the M4 Motorway in the south 
and Christie Street in the north. 
For more information on: 
• College, Orth and Werrington Creeks – download the draft 

study and plan at yoursaypenrith.com.au/COWCreeksFPRMS 
• Little Creek – download the draft study and plan at

yoursaypenrith.com.au/LittleCreek FPRMS 

PUBLIC NOTICES 
Penrith Goat Impounding Notice 
Penrith City Council is publicly notifying the impounding of one
female goat from the vicinity of Llandilo. The goat is of a mature 
age and its de-sexing status is unknown. 

thank 
Council would like to 
thank the community 
for staying home during 
this extended lockdown 
to help contain the 
spread of COVID-19. 
We will get through 
this together, Penrith! 

you 
penrith.city/covid19 

If anyone has a claim to this animal, they are required to contact
Penrith City Council Animal Services on 4732 7543 and or 
council@penrith.city with appropriate evidence of ownership.
If no submissions are made within seven (7) days from the date
of this advertisement, Council may take other action as described
in the Impounding Act 1993. 

Planning Agreement for proposed 
Winter Sporting Facility at 2 Tench 
Avenue, Jamisontown 
Penrith City Council is publicly notifying a Voluntary Planning 
Agreement (VPA) between Penrith City Council and Winter Sports 
World Pty Ltd. The VPA has been prepared in support of a Planning 
Proposal relating to a proposed Winter Sporting Facility at 2 Tench 
Avenue, Jamisontown. Council at its meeting of Monday, 24 May 
2021 resolved to endorse the Planning Proposal, subject to
execution of the VPA. 
The VPA sets out mechanisms for the timing and delivery of 
certain road improvements at the intersection of Blaikie Road
and Jamisontown Road, Jamisontown. A copy of the VPA and 
explanatory note can be viewed online at yoursaypenrith.com.au 
The notification period is until Thursday, 19 August 2021. 
For enquiries, please contact Joel Carson, Project Lead
Infrastructure Contributions, on 4732 8098 or email 
joel.carson@penrith.city 

INTEGRATED DEVELOPMENT 
Penrith City Council has received a Development Application in
respect of the subject property. The consent authority for the
development application is Penrith City Council. 

• Dawsonvu Pty Ltd DA21/0569 

Lot 1438 DP 1236931 (No. 4) Armoury Road, Jordan Springs 
Torrens title subdivision x 4 lots and construction of a 2-storey
dwelling on each lot 

The proposal is an Integrated Development. The application seeks 
approval from the NSW Rural Fire Service. 
The Development Application referred to in this notice and 
supporting documentation accompanying the subject application
may be inspected at the locations listed below at any time during
ordinary office hours, in the period from 16 August 2021 to 
30 August 2021. 
Any person may, during the exhibition period, make a submission 
in writing to Penrith City Council, in relation to the Development
Application. Where a submission is made by way of an objection,
the grounds of objection are to be specified in the submission. The 
submission is to include Council’s reference number DA21/0569. 
For any queries relating to the proposal, please contact Lucy
Goldstein on 4732 8136. 
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